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Administration

Refer to: HMHS-COSOB

I. M. Essex, P IS

semor Vice-President, Sales
Energy Absomtion Systems, Inc.
{One East Wacker Drive
Chicago, Nlinows 60607

Dear Mr Essex:

As a follow-up to the last paragraph in my November 12 letrer, Messrs. Nicholas Artimovich
and Richard Powers of my staff and Mr. Chartes McDevitt met with Mr. Douglas Rernard on
November 18 to view a videotape of three tests you ran at what we considered to be the critical
impact point (C1P} on a proposed new product, a 4-foot wide REACT comprised of a
contiguous double column of 2-foot diameter cylinders. The unsatisfactory results of these three
tests led you to suspend sales of the Wide-REACT, a unit that uses a separated, double colunm
of three-foot diameter cylinders, After having viewed the failed tests on the new design, it is not
clear what design characteristic may have caused the tests to be unsuceessful, Tt is clear,
however, that despite some general similanities, the new design is clearly stiffer than the original
wde design. Thus, it is not immediately obvicus that the Wide-REACT would not perform
acoeptably if struck at the corresponding location (i e, with the front, impact-side wheel striking
the anchor cable). A crash test at this presumed second CIP would show if' there is a problem
with the wide unit, In effect, you have concluded that my staff did not select the only CiP for
the Wide-REACT when we requested additional testing prios to accepting the Wide-REACT as
a test level 3 (TL-3) crash cushior. This is cortainly 2 possibility. The NCIIRP Report 350
suggests that the selection of a CIP be based on experience with similar designs, computer
simulation, and judgement. The actual focation {or locations) will difFer depending on the desten
features of each dewvice.

Based on the information you have shared with us so far, we do not believe that our PrEvIOuS
acceptance of the Wide-REACT is mvalid. However, since vou have raised the issue, we are
now changing that acceptance to eonditional, pending the resubts of a test at the impact location
you now believe to he eritical. as noted above and discussed during the meeting with

Mr. Bemard. OF course, it remams your prerogative to suspend sales of this design until the
question is answered to vour satisfaction.



In the mterest of fostering the development and use of ever-safer roadside devices, 1 hope that
vou will share the results of your analysis of the problem secn with the 2-foat diameter cylinder
array and especially your analysis of the performance of the Wide-REACT under similar impact
conditions. This information will aid us in determining critical impact point Jocations in the
future and ensure 1o the extent practicable that any devices accepted for use on the National
Highway System will continue to perform acceptably under reasonably anticipated mnpaect
conditions.

Sincerely yours,

 Duiyhf £ e

Dwight A Horme
Director, Office of Highway Safety Infrastrucnure



